July 18th, 1924. Hon. N. Perodeau. Lieutenant-Governor. Province of Quebec, Quebec, Que. My dear Mr. Perodeau:-On October 6th next the University proposes to conduct a formal opening of the new Pathological Institute, and on the evening of the same day to hold the autumn Convocation and Founder's Day ceremonies. The Pathological Institute, as you probably know, has been constructed by the co-operation of the Rockefeller Foundation, the University and the Royal Victoria Hospital and is, without doubt, the equal of any building of its kind in North America. It would afford us great pleasure if you, as the representative of His Majesty in this province, would attend these ceremonies and would declare the building formally opened. Trusting that you will be able to accede to this request, I'am. Yours faithfully,